Select Board Meeting
November 2, 2020
Minutes

The meeting was convened at 6:32 PM by Chairman Goings.  Those attending:  Select Board members Kinney and Dudek, Town Administrator Marjorie Roy, Road Agent Jon Champagne, Library Trustees:  Alita Phelps, Janet Moore, Mark Cowdrey; members of the public Donna Duclos and Jeff Dickinson.

ROAD AGENT’S REPORT-Jon Champagne

Shaw Hill Road paving has been done.  Shoulder work is needed to protect the edges of the new pavement and prolong the life of the road.

The Board and Road Agent discussed plowing the school parking lot and reviewed plow routes.

Nortrax will rent a backhoe to the Town until March.  If the warrant article to lease the backhoe is approved, eighty percent (80%) of the rental payments will be credited toward the lease payments.  Jon will have paperwork for November 16, 2020, meeting.

The Board reviewed Hoyle, Tanner & Associates’ engineering report on the Keniston covered bridge.  The steel beams carry the weight that is traveling over the bridge but there is serious rot in the northeast corner where water coming down runs under the bridge.  The engineers have made short-term and long-term recommendations that the Board will study.

LIBRARY TRUSTEES’ PRESENTATION

The Library Trustees have been working for over a year with a paid architect to replace the current ramp and granite stairs.  Both are dangerous and neither is built to code.  The Trustees provided drawings of the plan.  The plan will be expensive, and they hope to receive money from the Town because it owns the building and through donations.  The Board suggested that the Trustees have 3-D drawings available for formal presentations.

The Board signed the Contractor Plowing Contracts.

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM
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Respectfully submitted,


Marjorie M. Roy
Tow Administrator


